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From the Principal…. 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians 
 
We have a fabulous new school hall – a fantastic facility for our students, whanau and school 
community to enjoy. We have sweated over this project for years with limited funding since it’s 
a Board of Trustees/School project and not a Ministry of Education project. 
 
We are looking at doing some serious fund-raising for the extras that we need to finish off the 
project for performances. These extras include lighting, curtains, data projector, sound system, 
kitchen whiteware, carpets, signage – over $100k plus worth of work. 
 
Our fund-raising project will be in the form of a ‘Whanau, Families & Friends Honours 
Board’ which will have the names of all those who donate between $50- $100+ towards the 
project.  Friends of the school will include all current and ex-students and staff, parents, as well 
as community leaders and members. The histories of our two Intermediates go back to 1970 
and in that time hundreds of students have passed through the two schools, and the new 
Wainuiomata Intermediate School, since the merger of the two schools in 2002. 
 
Whether you are a current or ex-student or parent, teacher, staff member, or simply an 
interested community member, you can have your name proudly displayed on our Honours 
Board to say that you have contributed towards making this school a wonderful place for 
current and future generations of learners in Wainuiomata. Thank you. 
 
Please see the attached donation form and make a worthy contribution to your school and 
community. 
 
Thank you 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Pearl Murti 
Principal 

 

Key Events 
 Learning 

Conferences 4 – 8 
July.   

 Tuesday, 5 July 
Learning 
Conference Day 

 6 July Inter Int 
League 

 7 July Vaccine 
catch-ups 

 Friday 8 July Last 
Day Term 2 

 Monday 25 July 
First Day Term 3 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
Tane Mumu 

Under 13 NZ Baseball Rep 
Tane is fund-raising for his trip to Baltimore 

http://www.wis.school.nz/
mailto:office@wis.school.nz


KEY EVE 

Maori Language Week 4-8 July 

 

 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 2016 
Chairperson: Ellison Martin 

Secretary: Ian Smith 
Property: Fiona Waitere 
Finance: Eileen Salmon 

Health & Safety: Annie Roberts 
Member: Anatia Bigham 

 

ENVIRO GROUP 
The students in Room 6 will be planting 18 trees 
behind the Cooking/Sewing rooms early next term as 
part of their Enviro programme. 
 
These trees will include apple, feijoa and plum trees. 
We are currently digging the 18 holes for these trees.  
 
If we plant these trees then Mrs Calcinai will be able to 
use the delicious fruit in the food she and the kids in 
our Foods classes make. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

READING & MATHS TOGETHER 
These 2 very successful programmes to support 
parents and students with Reading and 
Mathematics have just concluded. Below are the 
comments and feedback from parent attendees: 
 

 Reading Instructions, games, listening and 
thinking are all to do with reading 

 Well done, very helpful workshop 

 Strategies have helped, Online reading is great, 
reading every day at the same time makes us do 
things together 

 Helpful ideas 

 Study ladder and letting kids pick own reading 
material is such a good idea, helpful ideas, thank 
you 

 Bingo game, Finding quiet time, strategies shown 
for reading was great, helpful workshop 

 Reminded that reading anything is ok, not just 
books, is great. We read newspapers and junk 
mail now and not just books as we used to think 
before. Variety of ideas was good. Helpful 
workshop 

 Seeing my child grow, working with teachers was 
great, sharing with other parents and children 
was great. Helpful workshop. 

 Reading with parents and children was great 
idea, helpful workshop. 

 Knowing when to step in to help the child was 
great, choosing the right text, being patient with 
child’s reading ability. All the ideas given helped. 

 Taking turns at reading helps, making special 
time for reading, talking about the book, helpful 

 Breaking words down helped me, helpful 
workshop 

 Bingo was fun, I was learning at the same time., 
helpful 

 Things you told us, we tried at home and every 
time it worked. Helpful 

 Reading and learning new things, having a better 
understanding on reading, helpful workshop 

 Fun strategies to keep the girls interested in 
reading, Homework improved, Games were 
great, Helpful resources 

We will share the Maths feedback in our next  
WIS News. 
 

STUDENTS OF THE MONTH 
JUNE 

 
 

Layla Ririnui & Aleisha Telea 
2017 WHS Scholarship Winners  



SPORTS NEWS

CONGRATULATIONS!! 

Tane Mumu 
We wish Tane all the very best!! This is his dream coming true: 
 
ñI have been picked in the under 13 New Zealand Cal 
Ripken Team to play against countries from all over 
the world, from 29th July to 6th August, with 4 warm-
up games prior.  
For this dream to come true, I had to go to a 5 day 
trial in Auckland to compete against 35 boys, 5 of 
them from Aussie, to make this team.  
The games will be held in Baltimore, Maryland, USA 
with us competing against 8 international teams and 
the top 10 teams in USA teams.ò  Tane Mumu 

 
And congratulations also to 

these students who made rep sports teams: 
Ramese Taualofa -  U12 Hutt Valley Rugby Reps 
Emmanuel Solomona - U13 Western Bays Rugby Reps 
Janeia Houghton - Going to the National Darts Competition 

 
Well done to all these amazing students! 

-------------------------------------------------------------- 
NETBALL 

The 2nd round games begin on the 9th of July. 
2nd July game times: 

Nikau - 12pm (Court 8); Kauri - 11am (Court 5) 
Totara - 10am (Court 7); Rata - 9am (Court 2) 

9th July game times 
Nikau - 12pm (Court 8); Kauri - 11am (Court 5) 
Totara - 10am (Court 8); Rata - 9am (Court 2) 

 
Make sure the girls check the Hutt Valley netball website 

and Facebook page. 
---------------------------------------------------------------- 

CROSS COUNTRY 
On Wednesday 8 June, a team of 20 students travelled to the 
Inter-School Cross Country Competition.  
 
This is the biggest team we have sent in many years.  
In each year group there are over 100 students competing.  
We had three outstanding performances on the day: 

 Unique Edmonds - 9th in Year 8 girls 
 Waaka Poutu - 12th Year 7 boys 
 Shaa-Iqah Esbach - 18th Year 8 girls.  

 
Unique will be representing the school at the regional cross 
country on the 5 July.  

Well done to the whole team! 

 

  

GIRLS’ HOCKEY 
On Wednesday the 22 June, a team of 12 girls travelled to 
Fraser Park for the first Wellington Intermediate Hockey 
Tournament. Over the past few years we have been playing in 
the Hutt Valley tournament.  
This year 14 teams entered. The girls’ captain was Olivia 
Martin, who was also player of the day.  
 
We had an outstanding day and finished 4th, winning 4 games 
and losing 2. Results as follows: 

 Wainui 7 - Newlands 0 
 Wainui 2 - Fergusson 1 
 Wainui 2 - Maidstone 0 
 Wainui 3 - Raroa 1  
 Wainui 1 - Swis 4 
 Wainui 0 - Raroa 3 

 
Well done to the girls for an outstanding day.  
Best performers were : 

 Elesha Smith with 8 goals  
 Olivia Martin, outstanding attacking skills 
 Alexis Tauaneai great defence 

 Missy Porter-Samuels outstanding support play. 
 

 
 
 
 

BOYS’ HOCKEY 
 

On Thursday 16th June Mr Gibbons took 12 boys to 
the Inter-school Hockey Competition.  
The boys started off fantastically with 2 important 
wins against Newlands and EBIS.  
Unfortunately, we lost the next three games which left 
us in the playoff for 7th and 8th. We beat SWIS 1-0 to 
come 7th out of 15 teams.  
Overall we were stoked with our performance.  
The MVP was Ramese Taualofa. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

BOYS HOCKEY 
On Thursday 16th June, Mr Gibbons and Mrs Ball took 12 boys 
to the Inter-school Hockey Competition.  
 
The boys started off fantastically with 2 important wins against 
Newlands and EBIS.  
 
Unfortunately, we lost the next three games which left us in the 
playoff for 7th and 8th. We beat SWIS 1-0 to come 7th out of 15 
teams. 
 
Overall we were stoked with our performance.  
 
The Most Valuable Player was Ramese Taualofa. 

 
 



MERIT AWARD WINNERS TERM 2, 2016 
Congratulations to all the students list below for outstanding achievement in learning, leadership, citizenship, 

attitude, behaviour and sports. 
Room 3 Room 4 Room 5 Room 6 Room 8 

Angel Patterson-Liua 
Elisaia Malaetasi 

Mark James Skinnon 
Lueta Leafa 

Abigail Beyer 
Christopher Mclaughlin-

Whittaker 

Layla Ririnui 
Emmanuel Solomona 

Charlotte Walker 
Jaimee Beyer 

Janeia Houghton 
Rachel Groenewegen 

 

Ryan Smith 
Honey Marsh 
Olivia Martin 
Opeti Bakani 
Heidi Carman 
Korina Grace 

 

Molly Neill 
Tiaki Nager-Ropitini 
Carson Stapp Davis 

Hailey Birch 
Quaid Teariki 

Justino Mariri-Haturini 
 

Mackenzie Winter 
Michael Bond-Kanara 

Trazel Moses-Wharepapa 
Brodie Blackman 
Shawnee Dolden 

Amy-Jean Winchester-Young 
 

Room 9 Room 10 Room 11 Room 12 Room 13 

Jean Tamihere 
Lydia McCormick 

Tangaroa Awa 
Jaiken Herman 
Nishil Goundar 

Saxon Hohipuha 

Tyra Leota 
Emma-Jaide Gray 

Nazareth Venu 
Mykool Osbourne-Smith 

Iyesha Hatata 
 

James Taputoro 
Josiah Young 

Megan Kahukiwa-Smith 
Darelle Jensen-Selkirk 

Dezire Rapata 
Waka Moana 

Cameron Rees 
Tamzin Toa 

Hadleigh Harrison 
Kyra Maharaj 

Hunny Taingahue 
Tane Mumu 

Ria Aberdein-Tapuai 
Blake Rongokea 

Tori-Anne Tuirirangi 
Fei Peters 

Trent Bedford 
Jay Wilkinson 

Room 14 Room 15 Art Foods Workshop 

Sophie Wilkinson 
Ceara Courtier 
Seti McCarthy 

Connor Gourley 
Jazmyn Harvey 

Renee Cobb 
 

Danielle Harrison 
Zaria Tuitama 
Katie Fifield 
Mikey Tutaki 

Josiah Louwrens 
Terris Toko 
Mikey Tutaki 

Grace Thompson (4) 
Jayzarn Ngamoki (5) 
Mackenzie Olsen (6) 
Unique Edmonds (15) 

Taylor Porter-Samuels (10) 
Angel Patterson-Liua (3) 

Benjamin Francis (15) 
Trazel Moses-Wharepapa (8) 

Janeia Houghton (4) 
Elesha Smith (15) 

Angel Patterson-Liua (3) 
Tamzin Toa (12) 

Anatia Wharemate (3) 
Logan Stapp (5) 

Aaliyah Babbington (11) 
Chase Mason (12) 

Fei Peters (13) 
Dallon Robbie (14) 

Computers Music Fabric MAY GOLD SLIP WINNERS: 
Megan Kahukiwa-Smith (11) 

Carson Stapp-Davis (6) 
Alexis Awa (8) 

Ramese Taualofa (4) 
Kylee Williams (8) 

Haley Groenewegen (6) 
Benjamin Francis (15) 
Brodie Blackman (8) 
Rachel Tamihere (9) 
Shawnee Dolden (8) 
Elisaia Malaetasi (3) 

 

Joseph Wadley (8) 
Renee Forman (11) 

Amahre Edwardson (10) 
Zeelen Wikaire (5) 
Rory Fennell (8) 
Katie Fifield (15) 

Ethan Woods (5) 
Hailey Birch (6) 

Nadia Ibrahim (9) 
Maddox Beck (3) 

Jaedyn Amiatu (15) 
Trent Bedford (13) 

 
 
 
 

 
 

NEWSLETTER RETURN FORM 

I have read this newsletter dated 30 June 2016 

Name of Student:    _________________________________________________________Room: ___________         

Parent/ Caregiver’s Signature: 

May Newsletter Draw Winners: Briar Lawrence (9), Jerry Zhu (9), Saxon Hohipuha 

WHANAU, FAMILY & FRIENDS HALL HONOURS BOARD  
I/my family/my whanau would like to donate $__________ towards the re-furbishment and up-grade 
of the Wainuiomata Intermediate School Hall.  
 
I understand all donations are tax deductible and a receipt will be issued to me. 
 
I am a former/current:  student/parent/grandparent/staff/community member/friend of the school  
 

The name I/we would like written on the Honours Board is: ________________________________ 
 
Signed:____________________________ Date:____________ 
 
Payments to be made into this account: ASB  123141 0382288 00  Ref: School Hall 

Receipt to be forwarded to this address/email: 

SORE THROATS MATTER – RHEUMATIC FEVER IS PREVENTABLE 
If you child has a sore throat then it is important they get it checked by the doctor or attend a sore throat 
clinic.  Sore throats can be caused by a certain germ known as ‘Strep Throat’ and if not treated may cause 

rheumatic fever and permanent damage to the heart. 

 


